EUREKA TOWN BOARD MINUTES FOR JANUARY 10, 1994

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Schindledecker. Present were supervisors Johnson, Kadlec, Smith and Topp, Clerk Leine and Treasure Schulz.

Kadlec moved to accept the December minutes as read, seconded by Topp and carried.

Topp moved to accept the Treasures report as read, seconded by Smith and carried.

Kadlec moved to pay the current bills, seconded by Topp and carried.

Daniel M. Rogers, 24403 Iceland Path, requested a permit to made a 40 foot wild life pond on lot 1 of block 9, Eureka Estates. Mr. Rogers wants to build a house on this lot also later this year. Johnson made the motion that the board should further investigate this request before issuing and permits, Seconded by Topp and Carried. Smith to talk to legal to find out what needs to be done about trespassers and possible suits if someone gets into this pond and is injured or drowns. Mr. Rogers to come back to the February meeting for the boards findings.

Dakota County has issued a shoreland building permit to Linda K Brown, 9000 - 235th ST W, Lakeville. Copy of letter included.

Township election filings open January 11 and close January 25. Up for election are 2 - 3 year Supervisors and 1 - 2 year Clerk. March 8, 1994 is election day. The polls will be open from 10 AM to 8 PM with the Annual Meeting following the close of the polls.

Pat Mahowald, 6429 - 265th St, asked the board to define the clustering ordinance. Mr. Mahowald is concerned about the possible clustering of land in Section 26.

Topp moved to have Dave Applegren to chip the wood that has been cut in the township ditches. The fee quoted was \$20.00/Hr. to chip and \$10.00/Hr. if extra help is needed. Johnson seconded this motion and motion carried.

Topp reported to the board, according to the Minnesota Assoc. of Township attorney, that the township has no authority to force people to clean up any waterway. The Township can request and inform owner he needs to do this, but cannot force clean-up. The land owner can request help to clean up and restore a waterway.

Chair to check to see if the townships roads are registered with the county.

It would appear that the CP Railroad is looking at replacing the bridge on 265th St. with a 36 foot wide 96 foot long structure.

The board has adopted a pay back of millage accumulated doing township business at a rate of 28 cents per mile.

Topp moved that the Township should contact the County and find out what the specs are for building a ramp for handicapped access to the town hall, Seconded by Smith and Carried.

Johnson move to adjourn, Seconded by Smith and Carried.